GENERAL MEETING

of

BARRHILL DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting, 15th May 2007 at Barrhill Memorial Hall

1. Attendance:

Paul Torrance (PT) (Chair), David Bowling (DBo) (Treasurer), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Duncan Barr (DBa), Linda Brooks (LB), Dave Holtom (DH) (Secretary), Louba Hodgkinson (LH) (Vice Chair), Maggie Rigg (MR), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR) (Minute Secretary), John O’Pray (JOP), Jo Russell (JR), Hugh Brown (HB).

2. Apologies: 

Vincent Hughes, Helen Allan, Celia Strain

3. Minutes of Meetings

Minutes of Meeting held on 13th March 2007 Approved:  FC Seconded: DH

Minutes of Meeting held on 12th April 2007 Amendments: Apologies JOP; Approved: LH Seconded: DBa

4. Matters arising

A recent visit by Shetland Isles Council was very successful.

A discussion took place to try to achieve clear distinction between Barrhill Community Council and Barrhill Development Association to ensure clarity and avoid duplication of effort. This will continue to be discussed as matters arise.

5. Constitution Amendments

DH proposed that objects 2(c) of our constitution should be amended to omit “administration of benefit funds from windfarm development or other sources” from “Objects” and add this to “Powers” (q).  Motion carried unanimously.

FC proposed a change to (28):  the maximum number of members of the management committee should be 9 which would be in line with the community council. Motion carried unanimously. He also proposed the quorum should be 5. Motion carried unanimously.

Item 47 to be reworded to 50% rounded up. Motion carried unanimously.

Further changes may be made to the constitution at future general meetings but must be in accordance with other conditions within the constitution.

Action: DH to email out amended constitution.

6. Windfarm Community Benefit

Recent discussions made at Carrick Community Council Forum were highlighted.  Concerns were raised regarding the actions of other community groups operating in the area. Concerns were also raised about the continuing role of South Ayrshire Council (SAC). Concerns were raised about the contracts situation for community benefit. It was proposed that a letter should be written to find an independent mediator to help facilitate discussions. FR suggested writing this letter, proposed by MR and seconded by FC.

Action: FR to write letter, PT to get an update on current situation.

The lottery application has been made referee Bob Baillie from SAC, considers it very good. It is essential that we receive the amount promised from ScottishPower as it is a condition of the lotteries grant. Upon receipt of these monies, we now need a signed  income/expenditure projection document and a letter from the Bank to confirm account details. 

Action: PT to chase ScottishPower, letters DBo

DH raised the possibility of further funding for the Community Action Plan project through  the ”New Ideas Fund”. It was felt that this would be worth applying for. The “Seeing is Believing”source of grants could be used to bring advisers in from the Highlands, or for us to visit them.

Action: DH to investigate

Comments are required to the tenders received from various bodies. LH and DBo have given an opinion.

Action:  LB and FC to respond.

Representatives from Force 9 and ScottishPower to be asked to next meeting. If agreeable, a further meeting prior to 12th June would be held to detail issues that would be raised.

Action: DH to email.

7. Car Park

A discussion took place and it was decided that at present this would be actioned by the Community Council. DBa gave an update.

8. Website

Work is ongoing.

Action: LH & DH to continue.

9. Flower Tubs

A discussion took place and it was decided that at present, this would be actioned by the  Community Council.

10. Footpaths

LH raised this issue of access agreement through Lennies Wood.

Action: LH & DH to progress this.

11. Visitor Survey

A visitor survey within appropriate businesses within Barrhill was raised. This was felt to be an excellent idea.

Action: JR and LH agreed to investigate.

13. Accounts update

DBo stated that the £2.500 had still not yet been received from ScottishPower despite e-mailed request. 

Action: PT 

13. AOB

FC asked if the BDA wished to be present in an open day concerning the release of the SCARF findings. A discussion took place regarding issues raised and a number of different views were expressed. The motion was carried by a majority.

HB told the meeting about an article in the Forestry Commission newspaper   concerning the railhead in Barrhill.

There are a number of different groups with remits and rural project officers to work on different projects within our area including: Girvan Horizons, Momentum in Maybole, BTCV Scotland on environmental and community projects.

14. Date of next meeting:

TUESDAY 12TH June 7:30PM AT THE MEMORIAL HALL

